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     Minutes 

SCHOOLS FORUM – 3rd February 2016

	Members


	Alex Williamson (AW) - Chair
Carole Cook (CC)

Chris Milton (CM)

Frieda Perry (FP)

Terry Daniels (TD)
Julia Waters (JW) 
Paul Lufkin (PL)
Keran Currie (KC)

Andrew Kennedy (AC)

	        Secondary School rep (Rutlish)
14-19 rep (TRP Ltd)

Academies rep (Harris Merton)

Primary School rep (Hatfeild)

Primary Governor rep (Aragon/Hollymount)
Secondary School rep (Ursuline)
Primary School rep (Wimbledon Park)

Primary School rep (Stanford)

RC Dicoesan representative

	In Attendance
	Marius Karsten-Strydom (MKS)

Jane McSherry (JM)

Paul Ballatt (PB)

Sandra Garvey (SG)

	LBM CSF – Finance
LBM CSF – Assistant Director of Education
LBM CSF – Commissioning, Strategy & 
   Performance

LBM CSF – Clerk 



	Apologies
	Karen Sheridan (KS)
David Erridge (DE)

Hamish Dowlen (HD)

Steve Childs (SC) – Co-Chair

Carlene Facey (CF)

	Primary School rep (Malmesbury)

        Special School rep (Perseid)

Secondary School Gov rep (Raynes Park)

PRU rep (Melbury College)

Early Years rep (childminder)



	
	
	


	
	
	ACTIONS

	1.
	Welcome & Apologies

	
	                                                                                                                                                                                       
FP agreed to chair the meeting in AW’s absence.  AW arrived during item 1.

Apologies were noted (see above). 

	

	2.
	Draft Minutes of the Meeting on 13th October 2015 and Matters Arising   
	

	
	
Funding Formula Working Group 
It was noted that FP was not a member of this working group.  SG undertook to email the dates to the Forum, inviting a representative from the primary sector to take part (PL offered to attend if none of his colleagues wished to). 

Governor Rep Substitution Process
TD to bring back his recommendation to the Local Authority with regards to primary governor representation.

The draft minutes were then agreed for accuracy.
	SG

TD

	3.
	Schools Block, including Schools Funding Formula 

	
	MKS talked through the headline points following the Government’s announcement of the DSG allocation in December 2015. 

In summary, the majority of factors have been kept the same or similar (IDACI, AWPU, FSM and EAL).   It was noted that IDACI has become an issue for some London boroughs, however, Merton has not been so affected (reference made to appendix A).

MKS referred to Appendix 1 – 2016/17 individual schools budget allocation.

JW raised the issue of schools in challenging circumstances, which prompted a discussion around whether the amount of funding, recommended by the Local Authority, was sufficient.  MKS commented that the amount set aside for this year had been agreed with schools as part of the annual consultation, but that an in year review would be undertaken to ensure that this was still meeting the borough’s needs. There will be an opportunity in June to make a decision about any underspends.  PB/JM and MKS undertook to do some planning in advance of the June meeting.
Members briefly discussed the impact on schools’ budgets in relation to: 

· The AWPU amount staying the same;
· Those schools who do not receive IDACI or pupil premium.   

These are issues that the working group will look into and report back on.  

JW asked whether information was known around what redundancies schools were having to make, so that the impact on this budget could be known.   MKS said that he would ask schools to report on that information after the 1st June, following the 2016/17 schools budget submission, so that this could be considered by the working group.

The Forum asked MKS to provide members with 2 and 3 year estimates once this has been submitted by schools.
	PB/JM/MKS

MKS 

MKS 


	4.
	Early Years Block including Early Years Single Funding Formula 

	
	
MKS informed members that there were no changes to the Early Years block this year.   Indicative budgets were shared.

JW queried what services schools receive in respect of their payments to the council for rates.   Corporate Services produce a booklet, which MKS undertook to circulate when this was produced later in the year.
	MKS 


	5.
	High Needs Block 

	
	
Forum members were asked to note the funding allocations for 2016/17.  The key points noted as follows: 

· Centrally retained high needs funding for commissioned services – this figure has risen this year.  

· Band funding has been kept the same as last year.
· Continued funding for Prudential borrowing agreed.
	

	6.
	Schools SLA Charging Update 

	
	
PB gave a brief verbal update. 

SLA booklet was issued last week.  Increased charges have been modest, however, it is recognised that this is only the first stage of increases moving towards full cost recovery.  The Local Authority will continue to engage schools over the next two years.  

JM confirmed that should any changes necessitate an increase in costs to schools, then a dialogue would be had with Schools Forum in the first instance.

PB undertook to feedback to HR colleagues some comments JW made on the content of the HR SLA.

PL flagged up recruitment as a potential area where savings could be made.  CM commented that TES may be open to creating a package for headteachers.  JM undertook to have a conversation with Sue Watson in HR.

Colleagues agreed that affordable housing continues to be an issue that needs to be addressed. 

	PB

JM

	7.
	Any Other Business 
	

	
	Buy to Let Landlord 
AW posed the question as to whether it is possible for his school to become a ‘Buy to Let Landlord’ so that he could offer the property to his staff requiring accommodation?   The Local Authority undertook to look into this.

Substitute Members

SG confirmed that the following were appointed as substitute members: 

Primary Heads: Katherine Davies, Headteacher Poplar School
Secondary Governor rep:  Marina Szanto, Raynes Park School 
Primary Governor rep:  TD to confirm position.
	PB

TD

	8.
	Date of Next Meeting 
	

	
	Members asked for the meeting on 24 March to be moved and SG agreed to circulate possible alternative dates.
	SG
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